
Minutes of May 11, 2019 Executive Committee Meeting

Fun Bike Center, Lakeland, Florida

Meeting called to order at 1:40 PM by President Randy Faul.

Members present: Randy Faul (President), James Hill (Vice President), Allen Pearce 
(Treasurer), Randy Rash (HS Chair), George Tolson (Enduro Chair), Carol Preston (MX 
Chair)

1. An issue pertaining to the age of a Peewee racer was discussed.  The racer’s age 
had been called into question at the last few Hare Scrambles of the season.  It was 
determined that the Peewee racer was not eligible for the Peewee classes.  The 
mother and her boyfriend were both signing the entry forms with the incorrect age
listed.  The boyfriend was present at the meeting and was questioned about the 
issue.  The mother is not a member of FTR.  After discussion, Allen Pearce made 
a motion to suspend the boyfriend for a period of 3 months at the start of the next 
race season.  He will be eligible to start racing again in December, 2019.  A letter 
will be sent to him.

2. On January 5, 2019, Ryan Mayfield entered a Hare Scramble with a One Day 
Membership.  He then raced at the Apollo Hare Scramble without entering the 
event at all.  He was seen on the track by race personnel.  After some discussion 
of the events, Randy Rash made a motion to permanently suspend/expel Mr. 
Mayfield from FTR for conduct unbecoming of a member.  The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously.  A letter will be sent to him.

Allen Pearce made a motion to adjourn and was seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 PM


